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Hooksett Sewer Commission 
March 2, 2010 

Minutes 
 

The meeting was called to order at 12:00 PM.  Present were Chairman Sidney Baines, 
Commissioner Raymond Robb, Commissioner Roger Bergeron, Superintendent Bruce Kudrick 
and Bethany Hague.  
 
APPROVE & SIGN MINUTES FROM FEBRUARY 16, 2010  
 
Commissioner Bergeron made a motion to accept the February 16, 2010 meeting minutes as 
read. Chairman Baines seconded. All in favor, motion carried unanimously.   
 
APPROVED AND SIGNED MANIFESTS 
 
READ CORRESPONDENCE 
 
FINANCIAL REPORT  - There was no financial report.  

 
SUPERTENDENT KUDRICK’S REPORT   
 
DOT – Steven Swana contacted Supt. Kudrick regarding the K-Mart Generator and asked him if 
anything had been done. Supt. Kudrick told him that no, as the Sewer Commission has not 
received anything from DOT stating that any work to move the generator building would be paid 
for by the DOT. Mr. Swana asked that Supt. Kudrick contact RK Associates for the 
preliminaries, and Supt. Kudrick has sent a letter to RK Associates, but has not yet received a 
response.  
 
POWER FAILURE – The plant lost power around 12:30 AM on 2/26. There were no major 
problems, but 2.4 million gallons went through the plant during the storm. The pump station at 
Golden Gate had to be pumped out by septic truck, but as they dumped the waste into a manhole 
on Castle Drive, the plant will only be charged for the use of the truck, not disposal fees. 
 
MANCHESTER MANOR – Supt. Kudrick has been talking to Roger Burgess regarding TVing 
the lines of the mobile home park. He would like this done because in the two years prior, the 
Martins Ferry pump station took on a lot of water during the flooding. Mr. Burgess has made 
improvements to the property, namely addressing the overflowing brook to the back of the 
property. Martins Ferry took on much less water last week during the storm, and it seems that the 
problem has been with infiltration of stormwater from the park. Supt. Kudrick would like to get a 
better idea of other problem areas, and will work with Mr. Burgess about this problem.  
 
FLOWS – The flows for January and February were down until the 25th and 26th of February. 
But there has been no violations for those months.  
 
 
SCHEDULED APPOINTMENTS  
 
There were no scheduled appointments. 
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OLD BUSINESS  
 
HIGHWAY - Chairman Baines has spoken to Town Administrator Carol Granfield about the 
problem regarding where manholes are placed in new construction areas. She will talk with Dale 
Hemeon from the Highway Department and may set up a meeting to discuss the matter further.  
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
There was no new business. 
 
NON-PUBLIC SESSION 
 
The Commission did not got into non-public session. 
 
PUBLIC INPUT 
  
There was no public input  
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
Commissioner Bergeron motioned to adjourn at 12:35 PM, Commissioner Robb seconded. All in 
favor, motion carried unanimously.  
  
Respectfully submitted 
 
 
Commissioner Raymond Robb 
Clerk  


